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1.  Ann Hua, Michigan, to Board of Education (you may just replace the wording in red)

Mr. 

Board of Education

Ann Arbor Public Schools

3945 Wynnstone

Ann Arbor, MI 48105

Dear Mr., 

        I am writing as Principal of Annhua Chinese School (a Sunday school) and as a parent of two sons who are in the Ann Arbor Public Schools.  I would like the Board of AAPS to consider adding modern Chinese language (mandarin) to the curriculum of Ann Arbor Public Schools.  


It is anticipated that there will be strong need for learning Chinese.  China is the most populous nation in the world.  Chinese economy is now the world’s second largest (according to CIA’s real purchasing power parity) and is rapidly growing.  At the current rate of growth, China’s GDP (in terms of purchasing power) will overtake the US in twenty years.  US’s largest trade deficit is with China.  China’s accession to the World Trade Organization in the near future will mean the opening up of a huge market and tremendous business opportunities for the US as well as other nations.  In order to compete in the huge market of China, and in order to bridge the trade gap, the US will need many more workers and business people who are fluent in Chinese.  Therefore, it is in the best interest of the US to set up programs to encourage and boost the learning of the Chinese language and culture by students of all heritages.  In addition to the needs by the US business, increased understanding between China and US will help the two nations to develop constructive and mature relationships.  The increased need for Chinese Language programs has been recognized by visionaries in the College Board, which recently established SAT II in Chinese and is surveying for the feasibility of a Chinese Advanced Placement Program and Test.  Some other public schools, such as Chicago Public Schools, have already set up such programs.  Hence I believe that the time is right for Ann Arbor Public Schools to do so and to help lead the trend.  


The Chinese community in Ann Arbor is doing a lot to educate children of Chinese descent to learn Chinese language and culture.  There are two Chinese Schools in Ann Arbor.  Our school (Annhua) grew from 9 students in 1993 to 250 students in 2001.  We have also offered special classes for non-Chinese descent (who came to classes without being able to speak Chinese already, contrary to children of Chinese descent) if there are enough people.  However, the weekend Chinese Schools such as Annhua cannot do it all, and I hope that Ann Arbor Public Schools will offer Chinese language and culture classes to people of all heritage.  


As Principal of Annhua Chinese School (this is a volunteering job, my paid job is an associate professor in geology at the University of Michigan), I would be happy to help the AAPS to establish a foreign language program in Chinese should the Board decide to do so.  Annhua Chinese School would also be happy to help by providing expertise and by training AAPS students who would like to go to more advanced levels.  


Thank you very much for your consideration.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have questions.  

Sincerely,  

Youxue Zhang (Signature)

Principal, Ann Hua Chinese School

2.  Letter to Howard County, DC area, Maryland

October 24, 2001

Dr. Kimberly A. Statham

Associate Superintendent


Howard County Public School System

10910 Route 108

Ellicott City, MD 21042

Dear Dr. Statham:

We would like to thank you and Ms. Min Kim for taking time from your busy schedule to meet with us on October 8, 2001, discussing how the Chinese community can be actively involved in the education issues of the Howard County Public School System. We sincerely appreciate your efforts in bringing groups of different cultural backgrounds together and in helping minorities and new immigrant families in their children’s education needs. Your idea of forming an advisory panel is an innovative one. We will certainly encourage qualified individuals in our community to participate. We will also help recruiting individuals to different curricular Advisory Committees.

One of the items discussed in our meeting was the possibility of offering Chinese language in Howard County public schools. In 1999, the Foreign Language Coordinator of HCPSS approached Dr. Soong, then Principal of the Chinese Language School of Columbia, for suggestions regarding a proposal of offering Chinese language class to Howard county students. The proposal was approved by the Howard County Board of Education on February 24, 2000, and Chinese was listed in high school curriculum of the HCPSS effective in the 2001 school year. To our knowledge, there has not been any Chinese course offered at any of the Howard County schools. We understand the difficulties in the budget and the logistics of starting a new program, and would like to let you know that we are strongly committed to provide assistance if needed. 
As a start, we jointly drafted a proposal entitled “Offering Chinese language in middle and high schools as an elective for fulfilling the foreign language requirements”, which is enclosed for your review.  


Again we thank you for your vision and hard work in building better schools for our diversified Howard County community. We are looking forward to seeing you again at the seminars tentatively scheduled for November 4th at HCCS and for November 11th at CLSC. If you have any questions or need further information, please feel free to contact us.

Sincerely,


Principal
Principal

Chinese Language School of Columbia
Howard County Chinese School





1. 
2. 
3. 
CC: 

Ms. MinKim

3.  (Petition) Proposal for offering Chinese courses

Offering Chinese Language in Middle and High School 

as an Elective for Fulfilling the Foreign Language Requirements  

A Proposal Jointly Submitted by

Howard County Chinese School and Chinese Language School of Columbia

October 26, 2001
We would like to propose to the leaders of the Howard County Public School System that Chinese language be offered as an elective for fulfilling foreign language requirements in middle and high schools.

Background and Rationale 

Being the most populous nation in the world, China is playing an increasingly more important role in world economy and peace.  Its entry to the World Trade Organization creates tremendous opportunities for US businesses.  As China opens its market to the western world and becomes more visible on the international stage, the demand for qualified individuals with good understanding of Chinese language and culture grows in government and private sectors.  Recognizing the needs, education policy makers in the United States have taken solid steps to promote Chinese language teaching in public school systems. The College Board approved “Chinese with Listening” as one of the standard SAT II test subjects in foreign language in 1994. The College Board is exploring the feasibility of offering a new AP course and exam in Chinese language. Many public school systems in the U.S., including schools in Maryland (Montgomery County), have already included Chinese language as one of their regular foreign languages offered during school hours.  

Asian population, especially Chinese American population, has grown significantly over the last decade in Howard County.  With a tradition of emphasizing on education, students from Asian families typically perform well academically.  However, many of these groups of students face difficulties socially due to cultural differences.  As parents, we are sometimes torn between our tradition and values and the need for our children to blend in the American culture.  In this regard, offering Chinese language will not only better prepare them to compete in the modern world, but also promotes the mutual understanding in the younger generation, allowing them to build a stronger community.  

Chinese is one of the major languages in the world.  Nearly a quarter of the world’s population speaks Chinese.  Unlike Indo-European languages, Chinese is not a phonetic language.  Learning Chinese offers our student new challenges and enjoyment. With over five thousand years of history, China has a rich collection of literature, art and scientific treasures.  Through learning Chinese language, our children will learn to appreciate eastern civilization, and be enlightened by ancient philosophy and thinking. 

Last year, the Howard County Board of Education approved an initiative to offer Chinese to the high school students as an elective in the 2001 School year.  The Chinese community is very appreciative of the foresight of the Board.  Due to budgetary constraints and other resource issues, however, the program has not take off in reality.  Starting offering Chinese from high school level might be difficult, since high school students are more likely to continue learning the foreign language that they selected in middle school rather than switching to a new foreign language.  To catch up with other public school systems in Chinese language teaching, we should consider offering Chinese language as one of the foreign languages starting from middle school level during school hours.  Toward this goal, we urge the Howard County School System to take solid steps and allocate necessary budget for the 2002-2003 School year.   

Feasibility 

1. Howard County has a large pool of highly qualified teachers for Chinese language.  Many of these Chinese teachers are currently employed part-time in the two Chinese Schools in Howard County. The two schools are:

Chinese Language School of Columbia (CLSC) has been in Howard County for nearly 30 years.  It has about 150 students enrolled in classes from pre-K to 12th grade and a conversational class.  

Howard County Chinese School (HCCS) is a non-profit organization, registered in the State of Maryland.   HCCS is a member of the Chinese School Association in United States.  HCCS currently has 220 students enrolled in classes from pre-K to 9th grade.  It also offers a bilingual class for students from ethnic backgrounds other than Chinese and from inter-racial families.   

A great majority of the teachers from both Chinese schools have college education or graduate degrees in Chinese language, Education, Asian studies, or related fields.  Some of the teachers have over 10 years experience in Chinese teaching.  

2. As co-sponsors of this proposal and with years of experience in teaching Chinese language, both Chinese schools are willing to provide assistance for developing the new course should the leaders of the Howard County public school system favorably considers our proposal.  The assistance could include recommending qualified teachers who are fluent in both Chinese and English, developing course structures, critical core and topics, and establishing performance objectives.  We will also be willing to provide expertise and help on tutoring students who are interested in learning Chinese language.
Summary

Offering Chinese language to middle and high school will help maintain our leading position among public school systems in Maryland, better prepare our children to compete in the modern world, and strengthen the diversified community of Howard County.  With the collaboration between the leaders of Howard County public school system and the Chinese-American community, the new language course will not only be able to take off, but also be a great success, bringing challenge and enjoyment to our students.  We urge the leaders of the school system to give this proposal serious consideration.  

Respectfully Submitted by:

Howard County Chinese School


Chinese Language School of Columbia
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